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September 19, 2010

Twenty-Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time
Saturday, September 18
   4:00 – Thomas Cosgrove - 35th Anniversary
Sunday, September 19
   8:00 – Parishioners of St. John

   9:30 – Jennie Kucinski - 17th Anniversary             

 11:30 – Fr. Thomas Flaherty, OSB – 9th Anniversary
   6:00 – John Akebule

Saturday, September 25
   4:00 – Leonard J. Shepard – 18th Anniversary


  Lena R. Shepard – 8th Anniversary

Sunday, September 26
    9:30 – Richard Kruger– 5th Anniversary

  11:30 – Robert Sullivan –  6th Anniversary

Bans of Marriage
I -- Kristen Murphy and Christopher Woods
CCD News
We are in urgent need for teachers!  We do not have teachers for the following classes and these classes will need to be delayed until we have someone to teach.  Please consider helping us.  The CCD office is open Tuesdays & Thursdays from 10:00 to 4:00.  Please call the CCD office at 508-378-1521 for more information.

We are in need of help for the following: 

Wednesday 4:30--5:30
Thursday, 4:30—5:30
Gr 3 – Aide


Gr 3 Teacher

Gr 5 Teacher and 1 Aide
Gr 4 Teacher & 1 Aide





Gr 5 Teacher & 1 Aide

Wednesday, 7:15—8:15        
Gr 7 Teacher 


Thursday, 6:00—7:00





Gr 7 Teacher            
As you can see we need many teachers and aides.  Please consider sharing your time and talent with the children of our parish.

If you would like to teach or help out in any way, please call Lorraine or Nancy at 508-378-1521.
AMERICAN RED CROSS COMMUNITY

BLOOD DRIVE
Saturday, September 25th
9:00 am – 2:00 pm

Tri Town Masonic Lodge

38 Franklin St., E. Bridgewater

Our Shared Treasure

September 5, 2010 Collection:  $5189.00
Catholic University: $877.00
Thank you for your continued generosity
St. Vincent de Paul

Over the last few weeks of the summer, The Food Pantry demand has been heavy and we are now low on a number of items. When you are shopping, we could use cereal, soup, tuna and any soap, shampoo or deodorant products. 
We also welcome cash gifts. Cash donations give us the ability to purchase food for the pantry or occasionally provide gift certificates for the clients. Thank you for always remembering those in need in our community.

Children’s Choir News

Children’s Choir rehearsals will resume on Monday, September 13th from 6-7 pm.  We meet near the piano in the church.  All former members and young people who have received their First Communion are invited to join.  The choir will be singing at the 9:30 Mass beginning September 19th. Instrumentalists are also welcome!  For more information contact Paul at 617-610-2255
Prayer Shawl Ministry

We are a group who get together monthly to make knitted or crocheted shawls or lap robes. We give them to people who are homebound or are going through an illness and need a spiritual lift.  We could use donations of full skeins of yarn.  If you can donate yarn or know anyone who needs a shawl, please call Mary Ann Boyle at 508-378-4704 or Rose Penney at 508-583-5045.  Also, if you wish to join our group, we meet the last Sunday of the month at 3:00 pm at Riddell Rd.

Bible Study - Weight Loss Group

If you want to make positive changes in your life, lose some weight and get healthy - then come and join our Bible Study group.  We meet on Mondays from 6:30 – 7:30pm in the church hall.  Our next meeting will be on September 27th.  Call Lorraine @ 508-378-1521 for more information.
ARE YOU INTERESTED IN BECOMING CATHOLIC?

Maybe you have found yourself drawn to the Church, and the sacraments. Maybe you were baptized in the Catholic Church but never made your First Communion or were never Confirmed, or maybe you know someone who is interested in becoming a Catholic.  Our rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) might be just what you are looking for. The program is designed to help you grow in your knowledge and love of Jesus Christ and His Church. We will be starting this year’s program in September which will culminate at next year’s Easter Vigil. Our program meets on Monday evenings and is run by Tom Phaneuf and Steve Colburn. If you have any questions or are interested, please call Fr. Wally
Volunteers needed
The Catholic Pastoral Care Office of Brockton Hospital invites you to become part of the Catholic Pastoral Visitors Program.  They minister to the sick through prayer, visitation 
and/or the offering of daily Eucharist. The chill of sickness can often be a challenge for patients and their families.  Your presence incarnates the warmth of Christ and the care of the local parish community.   Please consider joining in this ministry.  Please contact   Sister Barbara at 508-941-7000, ext. 2550.
Family Life Ministry Needs New Members
  Our parish’s Family Life Ministry is looking for new members.  This group is committed to creating a supportive atmosphere for the growth and development of family life by addressing the spiritual and social needs of families in our parish and community.

  They meet every second Thursday at 7:00 pm in the CCD office from September through June.  They sponsor the Easter Egg Hunt for the children of our parish, visit Sachem Rehab Center monthly to do crafts and activities with the residents, and provide the parish with information/welcome packets to families of children when baptized or newly registered parents in the parish or CCD program.
   They are chaired by Carmen Pearson who can be reached at 508-378-7364 or by email LadyCLP@msn.com. Please call if you are interested or desire more information.
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Dear Friends,

 Fr. Moses called me on Wednesday evening to tell me that his Dad, John Akebule, died. Father’s dad was 72 years old and died of a heart ailment. Unfortunately, Wednesday was also Father Moses’ birthday.  He has asked for our prayers and I assured him that we would pray for him and for the repose of his father’s soul, and would certainly remember his mom and his sisters as well. Father Moses is an important part of our parish family and is like a brother to me. I know that he appreciates the prayers of his adopted family. I will celebrate the teen Mass on Sunday for the repose of his father’s soul.  May John Akebule rest in peace.
Finally, I would call your attention to the announcement regarding RCIA.  In brief, the letters stand for the Rite of Christian Initiation of adults. It is a program for those who would like to become a Catholic or for those baptized Catholics who never received the sacraments of Penance and Confirmation. If you or someone you know might like to know more about RCIA, please give me a call at the rectory.
God bless,

Fr. Wally 
ARISE—“We are the good news.”
Starting Tues., Oct. 12th or Thurs., Oct 14th
(Choice of evenings)
7:30 – 8:45 pm

For further information, call

Jane Gilbride –508-378-3257
Sign up sheets are at the doors of the church.
The 2010 Catholic TV® TELETHON
Friday, Oct 1, & Saturday, Oct 2

9 AM to 10 PM both days

Please tune in (Comcast Ch 268; Verizon Ch 296; Charter Ch 101)

Call and support this very important work of the Church

The Fund Raising Committee is looking for new ideas and members. Please call the Rectory if you are interested in joining or have some suggestions.
BLOOD PRESSURE CLINIC





After the 4:00 pm Mass 


In the chapel


Sept. 25, Oct. 30, Nov. 27, Dec. 18








